MUSE Meeting

September 8, 2014

1. Call to Order

2. Public Comment

Karl Schoen coming to talk about MUSD Concert series

3. Financial Report—Anna

4. Election of new officers/Resignations

Website changes, Facebook, bank signatures etc.

5. Old Business

Schedule wrap up for MacHouse BBQ

Adopt vetting request form/distribute to faculties

6. New business

“Shop around” at Gallery Bookshop, Saturday, September 27--publicity? Task—someone to form a list of underwriters for future events

7. Set next meeting date 

Public Comment--

Karl Schoen came from the Mendocino Coast Jazz Society. MCJS gives away 1-3 scholarships per year to various young local musicians. Last year there were no applicants. Karl would like to interest more students in music. The idea is that there might be a concert series in the schools that may interest students. Jason Morse talked about what kind of concert series there might be. Jason said there could be an October concert at MHS, followed by a concert at the K-8 in November and then every other month(December, February, April etc.). Jason and Karl asked if MUSE might be able to help with this financially. The Jazz Society would also help defray costs(up to $1000 over three months), but MUSE’s financial help would be important. It was mentioned that David Sinclair & Mickey Kitahara and Ryan Tuomala are a group. The Mendo Big Band is also a possibility. 

MUSE would be helping financially and maybe also in publicizing 5-6 concerts. 

Pam ventured that maybe money could come out of the Music fund. The money was originally raised to help with a money program in the schools. This money is presently set aside to fund a full time music teacher. Jason said that the district has a goal of getting a full time music teacher next year(K-8 and MHS) Pam made a motion to set aside $1500 from MUSE for this concert series. The motion was passed unanimously. 

Financial Report—Anna

Anna handed out copies of her financial report

We have $45, 703($20,000 is part of the music fund) in the general checking fund. Peter White made a donation. 

The Labor Day BBQ made around $2200 net. Original goal was $1000. Anna will pass over the bookkeeping to the new treasurer.

The Mendo Community Foundation is managing our endowment. Last year we made $644 and normally we reinvest it. Pam moved to keep the money invested with the Community Foundation. Passed unanimously.

We still need to figure out if MUSE can transfer the Culinary money to MHS for the Culinary program. We have been trying to contact Laurie Merrill re: the Peggy Merrill Fund so we can transfer the money. 

Election of new officers/Resignations

Melissa was given a bouquet of flowers as she is resigning. Anna said she is staying on the board but would like to stop being treasurer. 

We need a new President, VP, Treasurer. 

Shanti was nominated to be the new President. The motion was seconded. Shanti was elected unanimously. Melissa will send a letter of resignation. 

Jennifer Tyler was nominated to be VP. She accepted the nomination. Jennifer was elected unanimously.

Sara Spring was nominated to be the new Treasurer. She was elected unanimously. 

Doug was nominated to continue as Secretary and was elected unanimously. 

Also still on the board are Pamela Duncan, Anna Kvinsland, and Sapphire. Sue McKinney also asked that students be nominated to the Board. 

Signers on the MUSE bank accounts will be Shanti & Jennifer and Sara. Melissa, Anna, and Sapphire will be removed as signers on the account.
Anna will clean up the MUSE website. WE also have an email account—MUSE@mcn.org. Jennifer will check on this weekly. 

Anna will meet with Sara to transfer the mailbox keys, MUSE financials, and MUSE computer. 

Sapphire Hale sent a text saying she is stepping down from the Board. Old Business—

MUSE Grant Application—this will be a Google Form for MUSE grant applications. Teachers can apply for from $100 to $1000. We still need some explanatory guidelines. All requests will be vetted at MUSE’s regularly scheduled meetings in October & March. Pamela also mentioned it would be good if teachers could come to the meeting to present.

We have around $25,000 to give away, of which we will give away around $20,000 in grants. Would we be giving it away in chunks? Or how much would we give away for each month? 

Should we put caps on the sites? Maybe not. Maybe we should decide based upon the request. 

The first deadline is October 6. We will vet the applications at the October 13 MUSE board meeting. 

Teachers will all be able to look at the application forms at Google Docs. 

There will be a wrap up meeting for the MUSE BBQ. (Shanti, Sara, & Jennifer)

New Business

Thank yous will be written by Doug(Pamela Duncan will supply her MUSE template). If there is a donation, we need to have tax ID information on the thank you form. Jennifer will get 200 thank you cards for under $200.($84 per 100)

There will be a “shop around” at Gallery Bookshop on Saturday, September 27 from 6-8pm to raise money for MUSE. This will be put on Facebook. 

Re: the MUSE Fun Fair and the games we have. We might be able to let other people(One World Community Fair @ The Community Center) borrow these things. Anna asked if there is a specific game we would like them to use? Maybe we could let them use Kerplinko? But if we still want to do the FunFair, maybe we shouldn’t let the stuff out for now. It is stored up in an MUSD shed. 

Task—Suzanne asked for someone to form a list of underwriters for future events. 

Next meeting will be Monday, October 13 at 4pm. 

